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March 15, 2011 

 
ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
 Re:  SAT-MOD-20101118-00239 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch:  

In its Order dated January 26, 2011 (“LightSquared Order”), the Federal 
Communications Commission (“Commission”) required LightSquared 
Subsidiary LLC (“LightSquared”) to submit reports on the 15th day of each 
month describing the progress of the Working Group (“WG”) convened to study 
the GPS overload/desensitization issue discussed in the LightSquared Order, 
concluding in a Final Report due no later than June 15, 2011.1  The first of these 
reports, due March 15, 2011, was required to include, at a minimum, “base 
station transmitter characteristics, categories of GPS devices and their 
representative performance characteristics, and test plans and procedures.”2

A copy of the WG’s first progress report (“March Progress Report”), 
hereby submitted to the Commission jointly by LightSquared and the United 

   

                                                 
1 LightSquared Subsidiary LLC; Request for Modification of its Authority for an Ancillary 
Terrestrial Component, SAT-MOD-20101118-00239, DA 11-133, ¶ 43 (rel. Jan. 26, 2011). 
2 Id. 
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States Global Positioning System (“GPS”) Industry Council (“USGIC”) as Co-
Chairs of the Working Group, is attached.  As discussed in greater detail in the 
March Progress Report, in the short time since filing its initial report,3

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

 which 
included a work plan outlining the intended actions and governance of the WG, 
the Technical Working Group has been formed, has held several work sessions, 
and is moving forward with the items outlined in the work plan.  

 
     Respectfully, 
 

      
     Henry Goldberg 
     Counsel for LightSquared Subsidiary LLC 
 
      
cc: Julius Knapp, FCC 
 Mindel De La Torre, FCC 

Ruth Milkman, FCC 
 Ron Repasi, FCC 
 Karl Nebbia, NTIA 
 Tony Russo, NTIA 
 Eddie Davison, NTIA 
 IB-SATFO@fcc.gov 
 
 

                                                 
3 Letter from Henry Goldberg, Counsel for LightSquared Subsidiary LLC, to Marlene H. 
Dortch, Secretary, Federal Communications Commission, File No. SAT-MOD-20101118-
00239 (Feb. 25, 2011) (attaching initial report, including work plan). 


